Summary IIRG Procedural Timeline: Simplified Process Revisions

November 29, 2023
Russ Aney presented to the full IIRG on “Simplified Process:  Review and Update.”  He provided a recap of the previous joint redlining efforts that took place in 2020 and 2021.  These previous efforts did not lead to making a tariff change request to the DPU.  

December 2023- June 2024
Revisions to the Simplified process were discussed regularly at the full IIRG and in small group member meetings.  Several rounds of proposed redlines were exchanged.

June 2024
IIRG Industry members held a DG Industry briefing facilitated by ACT and SEBANE to present current proposed redlines, progress report, and solicit interested stakeholder feedback.  There were 50 industry registrants for the briefing.

October 31, 2024
EDC’s held meeting amongst EDC members to discuss proposed changes to Simplified process

November 1, 2024
EDC’s hosted meeting with industry participants to review consolidated tariff redline with final submittal of corrections, additions and omissions.
Industry participants: 
· Parallel Products - Russ Aney
· Boston Solar - Daniel Mello Guimaraes
· Solect - Andrew Hickok


EDC participants:
· NGRID - Mike Porcaro, Will Kern, Jorge Jorge 
· Eversource - Brett Jacobson, Shakir Iqbal
· Unitil - John Bonazoli, Jeremy Kites


Other participants:
· IREC - Brian Lydic


IIRG members held a small group redlining session on the Simplified Process 
The Industry Group expressed concerns that previously proposed edits were lost in November 1st tariff redlines and accompanying change log.

November 6, 2024
EDC’s held EDC meeting for final review and comment of Simplified proposals.  

November 11, 2024
EDC’s sent final comments and Clean version of redlines combing all past versions and work conducted at ESIRG and IIRG meetings, with proposed procedural schedule.



IIRG Members agreed on procedural schedule to complete proposed revisions to the Simplified and Expedited processes and voted on consensus and non-consensus proposals for inclusion in submission to the Department.

December 2024
Full IIRG discussion of revisions to the Simplified process and full day in person meeting of smaller member group to walk through remaining concerns.  IIRG Industry members reached out to DG industry interested stakeholders seeking feedback on existing redlines.

January 8, 2025
Full IIRG meeting was held to vote on consensus and non-consensus revisions to the Simplified process for inclusion in submission to the Department.


January 16, 2025
IIRG industry members held briefing for DG Industry on Simplified and Expedited process revisions, coordinated and hosted by ACT.  The invitation to this event was sent out to all ACT members, SEBANE members, as the IIRG email distribution list (also noticed through other DG trade associations active in MA including SEIA and CCSA).  There were 66 registrants to this event. Kate Tohme presented on Simplified updates.  
